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Dear Friends of Resurrection,

As we begin the second semester and a new year with all the excitement of college acceptances, scholarship awards and 
plans for prom and graduation, we also begin preparations to welcome members of the Class of 2017 and their families to 
the Resurrection family.

The important work of developing a bold, thoughtful, forward thinking strategic plan for 2013-2016 will be completed by 
June 1, 2013.  We are grateful for the time given by the participants who represent various stakeholder groups. Their work is 
essential to forging goals and objectives that are created to respond to the seemingly ever-changing landscape of secondary 
education in the city of Chicago.

Please mark your calendars and plan to join us on Saturday, February 16, 2013 for Res Fest 2013 Indoor Block Party, hosted 
by Chicago Radio Legend Dick Biondi . . . yes, Dick Biondi!  Res Fest is replacing Res-Ma-Tazz as our annual fundraiser 

Thank you for your continued generosity, prayers and enthusiastic support of Resurrection and the meaningful work that 
goes on each day on behalf of our young women.

In Charity and Truth,

Dr. Lynne Saccaro

Resurrection College Prep High School  
2011-12 Annual Donor Report

The 2011-2012 Annual Donor Report can be found on the Resurrection College Prep High School  
website at www.reshs.org.

Donors are listed by Giving Club and alumnae donors are listed by year of graduation from Resurrection.   
The current tuition covers 78% of each Resurrection student’s educational costs.  

The remaining 22% is funded through the generosity of our donors. 
Thank you to all donors, alumnae and school families for your continuing support.  

Please contact Kathleen Heneghan at kheneghan@reshs.org or 773.775.6616 Ext 125  
with any questions or to request a copy of the 2011-12 Annual Donor Report.
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Scholarships Awarded

Joan Wright Boyd and her father Mr. William Wright 
with scholarship recipient Nicole Gardner ’13.

A total of $89,200 in scholarships were awarded to Resurrection students before the school liturgy on November 1, 2012.  
Congratulations to the following students and their families and thank you to our scholarship donors. 

The Aurelia Smigielska-Wright Scholarship - Nicole Gardner ’13
The Blessed Celine Scholarship - Marya Kanakis ’14, Catherine Mazur ’14
and Magdalena Rozko ’13
The Burchard Scholarship - Samantha Cid ’14
The Charlotte Lennon Memorial Scholarship - Jillian Davis ’15
The Christine Olender Scholarship - Nicole Firlej ’14 and Jennifer Ryan ’13
The Costello Scholarship - Brandie Spielvogel ’13
The Dr. Carrie Jaworski Leadership Scholarship - Victoria Miechowicki ’15  
The Dr. Chris Kelly Student Mentor Scholarship - Gabrielle Carsello ’13
The Elaine Zold Koepke Fine Arts Scholarship - Allison Schoenbeck ’16
The Eugenia Norlock Scholarship - Mia Manolis ’13
The Fahey Scholarship - Elyssa Stichauf ’14 and Erin Stichauf ’15 
The Florence & Johanna Scholarship - Nicole Firlej ’14, Idalis Huerta ’15 
and Veronica Ramos ’13
The Heart of Chicago Scholarship - Alzahrra Almajid ’16, Rebecca
Borghi ’14, Mary Ann Creighton ’16, Paige Gasca ’16, Angela Guzzi ’13,
Riley McCarthy ’16, Mariah Mendoza ’15, Yenessa Meneses ’15, Emily
Rodriguez ’13 and Amanda Rose Smigla ’16
The Irish Fellowship Scholarship - Annie McAleer ’15, Riley McCarthy ’16,
Briana Olivella ’15 and  Siobhain Joyce ’15
The Jessica Martin Scholarship - Brianna Lasaponara ’13
The Knudsen Family Band Scholarship - Laura Pavlik ’16
The Little Theatre Alumnae Scholarship - Natalie Chin ’14
The Loftus Scholarship - Catherine Mazur ’14 and Annie McAleer ’15
The Mary Guerrieri Bertolini Scholarship - Mia Manolis ’13 and Emily Schroeder ’15 
The Matys Rakoczy Scholarship - Alani Vargas ’14
The Mazzulla Scholarship - Cheryle Zyrkowski ’13 
The Nejiljka Lisnic Scholarship - Shana Gallegos ’13
The Nicole Brunke Scholarship - Marya Kanakis ’14
The Resurrection Parents Club Scholarship - Anjanie Narain ’15 
The Pay It Forward Scholarship - Alana Fligelman ’16, Maureen Gillespie 
’16, Daniella Gonzalez ’16 and Amanda Rose Smigla ’16; Pay It Forward Special Award - Emily DePaolo ’15 
and Mariah Mendoza ’15
The Sr. Mary Monica Hope Scholarship - Alzahrra Almajid ’16, Laura Brown ’14, Kelsie Brown ’14,   
Shannon Clark ’14, Kaitlyn Gaede ’14, Elsy Godinez ’13, Angela Guzzi ’13, Erin Kennedy ’14, Alexis Luz ’15, Gioia
Manolis ’16, Catherine Mazur ’14, Riley McCarthy ’16, Kelly McMorrow ’15, Yenessa Meneses ’15, Vanessa Moreno ’13,
Paula Camila Rodriguez ’16, Lacey Schultz ’15, Rose Sliwa ’13, Natalie Tadych ’13 and Natalie Thome ’15
The Sr. Stephanie Corporate Board Scholarship – Allison Schoenbeck ’16
The Susan Fyda Scholarship - Georgiana Stanley Yarbrough ’15 
The Gordon Teach Scholarship - Adrienne Bortis ’15 and Semina Avdic ’15
The Families with Special Needs Scholarship - Briana McElroy ’15
The Weber Alumni Scholarship - Molly Grasz ’15, Olivia Kania ’16, Kelly Knorr ’13, Lauren Piszkiewicz ’14,
Lacey Schultz ’15, Breanna Sobotka ’14, Natalie Tadych ’13 and Sydney Zabielski ’14

Scholarships help Resurrection students and their families manage the cost of a single-gender, Catholic education. Without 
scholarship support, many students would not be able to attend Resurrection College Prep High School.  Creating a named 
scholarship is one way donors can assist students and leave a legacy to Resurrection. It is also a meaningful way to honor a 
friend, family member, or a respected teacher.  

Annual scholarships can be established with an outright gift of $1,000 or more. An annual commitment of $1,000 or more 

information about funding an annual scholarship, please contact Alisa Martorano at amartorano@reshs.org or 773.775.6616 
Ext 142. You may also contribute to an existing scholarship as a means of supporting scholarships at Resurrection. Simply 
earmark your contribution for the Sr. Mary Monica Hope Scholarship fund or select an existing scholarship from among the 
current list of scholarships.

Weber High School Alumni Scholarship recipients.
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Page TitleScholarship Donors 

Resurrection Alumnae Association Scholarship
Resurrection Alumnae Association
Blessed Celine and Mother Hedwig Scholarship 
Sisters of the Resurrection
Block Res Scholar Award
George and June Block Foundation
Burchard Scholarship
Patricia Burchard DiBenedetto ’43
Carol Ann Hudson Scholarship 
Friends of Carol Ann Hudson ’05
Charlotte Lennon Memorial Scholarship 
The Family of Charlotte Lennon ’78 
Dr. Carrie Hall Jaworski Leadership Scholarship 
Dr. Carrie Hall Jaworski ’88 
Eugenia Norlock Scholarship
Dr. Frances Norlock ’83 and Mr. Peter Lisnic
Heart of Chicago Scholarship 
Anonymous Resurrection alumna
Irish Fellowship Foundation Scholarship
The Irish Fellowship Education and Cultural Foundation
Jessica Martin ’01 Scholarship
Anonymous
Little Theatre Alumnae Scholarship 
Little Theatre Alumnae
Marie Costello Scholarship
Friends and Family
Matys-Rakoczy Scholarship
Marie Matys Rakoczy ’71 and Joseph Rakoczy 
Nediljka Lisnic Scholarship
Dr. Frances Norlock ’83 and Mr. Peter Lisnic 
Parents Club Scholarship 
Resurrection Parents Club 
Sr. Georgine Marie Faith Witness Scholarship 
Resurrection Religious Studies Department 
Sr. Stephanie Corporate Board Scholarship
Resurrection College Prep High School  
Corporate Board Members
Aurelia Smigielska-Wright Scholarship
Joan Wright Boyd ’73 and William Wright   
Big Shoulders Fund 
Big Shoulders Foundation
Brian Joseph Barry Memorial Scholarship 
Brian Joseph Barry Memorial Foundation
Christine Olender Scholarship
Mr. and Mrs. John Olender, Family and Friends of 
Christine Olender ’80

Dr. Chris Kelly Student Mentor Scholarship
Bernard Kelly, Family and Friends of Dr. Christine 
Wasielewski Kelly ’59
Elaine Zold Koepke Fine Arts Scholarship
Elaine Zold Koepke ’41 
Fahey Scholarship 
Mary Matheis Fahey ’66 and Gerald Fahey
Families with Special Needs Scholarship
Dr. Maureen Mascha ’73
Florence and Johanna Scholarship
Anonymous
High Sight Scholars
High Sight Foundation
Katie Gavin Scholarship
The Gavin Family
Knudsen Family Band Scholarship 
Jon and Anne-Judine Knudsen 
Madonna Scholars Scholarship 
Franciscan Sisters of Chicago
Mark Teach Scholarship
Gordon Teach Family
Mary Guerrieri Bertolini Scholarship
Guerrieri and Bertolini Families
Nicole Brunke ’89 Scholarship 
Kathleen Brunke; Daniel and Michelle  
Brunke Hogan ’86
Pay It Forward Scholarship
Nancy Slack Stachnik ’67 and Family
Resurrection Student Council Scholarship
Resurrection College Prep Student Council
The Sr. Mary Monica, C.R. Hope Scholarship
Various Donors
Sr. Carmen De Barros Scholarship Fund 
Sr. Carmen De Barros Scholarship 
The Rev. John P. Smyth Standing Tall  
Charitable Foundation Scholarship 
The Rev. John P. Smyth Standing Tall Charitable Foundation
Susan Fyda Scholarship
Estate of Susan Fyda ’66
Tony Mazzulla Scholarship
Friends and Family 
Weber High School Alumni Scholarship 
Weber High School Alumni Association

Thank you to the following donors who funded scholarships for the young women of  
Resurrection College Prep High School during the 2011-12 and 2012-13 school years. 
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Athletic News

Bandit Champions
The Resurrection College Prep High School Bandits 
celebrated a successful fall sports season! The Varsity 
Volleyball team took the 2012 IHSA 3A Regional and 
Sectional Championship; the Cross Country team took the 
2012 IHSA 2A Regional Championship; and the Tennis 
team took 2nd place in the GCAC White Division.

Resurrection’s Varsity Volleyball team took the 2012 IHSA 3A 
Regional and Sectional Championship.

Lacrosse at Resurrection
Resurrection College Prep High School has added lacrosse 
as a competitive spring sport.  Lacrosse is one of the 
fastest-growing sports at the high school level and is now 
sanctioned as a championship sport in 21 states.

Resurrection Athletic Director and Associate Principal, Mr. 
Lou Marrese, proudly announced the hiring of the lacrosse 
coaching staff for the upcoming 2013 spring season.  Co-
Head Lacrosse Coach Colleen Speth has extensive lacrosse 
experience as a stand-out goalie in high school, Division 1 
lacrosse athlete and college club lacrosse team member. Co-
Head Lacrosse Coach Ashley August is currently a member 
of the mathematics faculty and Assistant Varsity Volleyball 
Coach at Resurrection.  Completing the coaching staff will 
be Assistant Lacrosse Coach Ms. Jordan O’Malley who 
has numerous years of playing soccer and is a recent youth 
lacrosse coach.

various strong qualities brought together by this coaching 
staff, Resurrection will build and manage a competitive 
and successful lacrosse program while developing the best 
of every player. The coaches genuine passion for coaching 
is evident in the past success of their players and teams. 
All three women are looking forward to launching the 
Resurrection College Prep lacrosse program.

The Bandit lacrosse team will kick off the season with their 
opening game on March 14, 2013 at 5 pm at Resurrection.

Make a Difference 
in the life of a Resurrection Student

Gifts to the Annual Fund or 
scholarship funds support 

Resurrection students.  

Funds may also be donated in honor 
of a friend, family member or  

teacher or in  memory of a
deceased alumnae or loved one.   

Visit
www.reshs.org

and click on 
“Supporting Res” to 
learn about giving to 

Resurrection.

Contact Alisa Martorano at amartorano@reshs.org  
or 773.775.6616 Ext 142 for more information.

Positive Coaching Alliance  
Resurrection College Prep High School has formed a 
partnership with the Stanford University based Positive 
Coaching Alliance (PCA). Resurrection and PCA share the 
goal of using high school sports to develop not only great 
athletes, but also quality leaders and citizens. Coaches 
are encouraged to train student-athletes as “Triple Impact 
Competitors” to pursue excellence on three levels by
improving themselves, their teammates and their sport as 
a whole.  Resurrection coaches are encouraged to cultivate 
these values in student-athletes. 

“We are delighted that Resurrection is committed to producing 
Triple-Impact Competitors,” said PCA Executive Director 
Jim Thompson. “Together, we’ll help Resurrection coaches 
get the very best out of their student-athletes both in athletic 
competition and in life.”

Resurrection offers 27 team opportunities within 12 competitive
sports, including basketball, bowling, cross country, golf, 

volleyball and water polo. Team schedules, highlights, scores 
and results can be found on the Resurrection athletic website 
at www.athletics2000.com/resurrection/.
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Page TitleAlumnae Updates

’62 Mimi Coconato Raffenetti 
grandchild, Joseph Charles Raffenetti, born on St. Joseph's 
Day 2012.

’62 Christine Drogosz Tougas retired from AT&T in 1992 
with 30 years of service.  She and her husband, Philip 
Tougas, live in Franklin, Wisconsin.  

’67 Jeanne Drager Crawford and husband Tim recently 
welcomed another grandson.  Their daughter Amy and her 
husband Peter welcomed son Nolan Ryan in September 2012.
Jeanne now has 3 grandsons and one granddaughter.  

’67 Mary Ulaneck Starsiak moved near the Wisconsin/

Chicago city life.  Her son Mark was recently engaged and 
Mary and her family are looking forward to the wedding.

’71 Judith Kokoszka Evangelisti underwent a successful 
knee replacement surgery in September 2012.  Judi is 
recovering very well with her husband of 38 years, David, 
and son Tony in their beautiful home in Arizona. 

’71 Christine T. Rompala-Doyle and husband Ken Doyle 
celebrated 38 years of marriage in December 2012.  Chris 
and Ken celebrated with their two sons and daughters-in-

humanity classes at Resurrection taught by Mike Longo and 
would like to see other classmates.

’72 - The Pearls of the Class of 1972, along with their 
mates, “strung” together on November 3rd at the Rivers 
Casino in Des Plaines.  After enjoying lunch they tried their 
hand gambling at the casino.  Alumnae joining in the fun 
were Barbara Gembala Nakanishi, Laura Policht Gorski,
Rita Lewandowski, Rosemarie Rzendzian Orybkiewicz
and Irena Szpinalski Kaim Klajbor.  If you would like to 
join the “pearls” at their next event, please contact Barbara 
Gembala Nakanishi at barbaranakanishi@aol.com.

’75 Patricia Raffaelli Foy married Dan Foy in October 
2012.  Between them they have four wonderful children 
and tweleve beautiful grandchildren.  They live in sunny 
LasVegas, Nevada.  

’76 Christine Kargol Duszynski works as Controller for 
the Archdiocese of Chicago since August 2011.  She is 
married to Doug Duszynski  and they have two sons: senior 
Michael and sophomore David, both students at Saint Viator 
High School.

’77 Margaret DeBiase resigned as Executive Chef of the 
Four Star Cincinnatian Hotel and has taken a managerial 
position with Fry's food in Scottsdale Arizona. She needed 

to have "normal" hours to take care of her mother. Margaret 
is proud of her daughter Christina Thompson who recently 
graduated Summa Cum Laude with her second Masters 
Degree in New Media Journalism.

’78 Lydia Chasen Nadolski participated in the Heights for 
Health Wellness Fair sponsored by the Arlington Heights 
Chamber of Commerce as an Ovarian Cancer Advocate in 
September, which is Ovarian Cancer Awareness month. The 
same weekend Lydia’s sister and Ovarian Cancer survivor 
Melanie Chasen '72 participated in the FamiliesROC Walk 
to support Ovarian Cancer research at the Siteman Cancer 
Center in St. Louis, MO.

Lydia maintains a Facebook page (Chasen a Cure for 
Ovarian Cancer) and a blog (chasenacureforovariancancer.
blogspot.com) about Ovarian cancer.  Lydia urges alumnae 
to check out these sites and to educate themselves and other 
women about the subtle symptoms of Ovarian cancer in 
order to promote early detection and treatment.

’78 Cheryl Meyer Schulz moved back to the house she 
grew up in. Her mother passed away in 2007 and her father 
passed away in 2011. Cheryl has two daughters:  Renee, 19, 
and Kathryn, 16. 

’81 Rose Barrett Weismann took a leap of faith and 
accepted an offer to work as the marketing and personal 
assistant to an Orthodox Rabbi.  Rose commented that 
this has been quite an unfamiliar world for a Catholic girl! 
"I have found myself learning many Hebrew words and 
traditions. Judaism is as rich in history and shares many 
parallels to Catholicism." Rose continues to be very involved 
with her parish at St. Francis de Sales in Lake Zurich. After 
teaching Religious Education for the last several years, she 
has directed her interests to the vibrant Life Teen program as 
the Core Leader on the Life Teen Food Ministry, serving the 
teens and coordinating volunteers on a weekly basis. 

’81 Laura Connolly Weiland is the President of The Nanny 
Tax Company (www.nannytaxprep.com). In January 2012 
Laura purchased the company she had been working for 
since 1999, The Nanny Tax Company.   Laura moved the 

Sharon Connolly ’84, Sheila Connolly ’85 and Judy
Connolly. If you need household employment taxes 
prepared, The Nanny Tax Company can help. 

’86 Christine Tiesner Kernes is the owner of www.
TheBigRedShoe.com selling popular and comfortable 
women’s sandals.  Mention Resurrection alumnae for 50% 
off shipping until May 2013.  Contact Christine at ckernes@
TheBigRedShoe.com if your organization would like to host 
a fundraising event.



7

Page TitleAlumnae Updates

’88 AnnMarie Legutki completed her second 60-mile 3-day 

almost $3,000 through fundraising that included selling 
hand-beaded bracelets and pink hand crocheted scarves. 
Alumnae are welcome to contact AnnMarie at 262.949.6578 
or annabell113070@hotmail.com for information about her 

’90 Cassie Campagna Nitti and her husband JJ welcomed 
Anthony John in July 2012.  He joined big brother Nicholas 
and big sister Gabriella.

’93 Stavroula Proutsos Pawlicki and family welcomed a 
new addition, Eleni, to their family in April 2011.

’95 Karen Skonicki Kalinowski married her high school 
sweetheart in 2000. They have 2 children: Josh, 9, and 
Haley, 7.  Karen is a travel agent, whose services are always 
free, with Travel with the Magic!  Feel free to contact Karen 
at Karen@travelwiththemagic.com to book a Disney dream 
vacation, as well as trip to all other destinations.

’96 Christine Santoro Carlyon and husband Scott 
welcomed their third son Brady David in October 2012. He 
joins big brothers Dylan, 5, and Peyton, 3.

’98 Emily Masalski and husband Brian welcomed daughter 
Elsa Corinne Chojnowski in May 2012.

’99 Colleen Flynn Dault and husband Brian welcomed their 

husband have been married for 7 years and currently reside 
in sunny Arizona.

’00 Beth Wojkowski Bane married Chris Bane in October 
2010.  The wedding party included Beth’s sister Denise
Wojkowski Piekarski ’98 as matron-of-honor and 
Kimberly Johnson Richards ’00 and Gina Moskowitz ’00 

child, Brooklyn, in October 2012.

’00 Holly Courtenay, Psy.D. graduated from  the Illinois 
School of Professional Psychology at Argosy University 
with a doctorate in Clinical Psychology. She is currently 
working at St. Mary's University Counseling Center in 
Winona, Minnesota.

’00 Kimberly Johnson Richards married Anthony Richards 
in June 2012 at St. Cornelius Catholic Church. The wedding 
party included Jacquelyn Johnson Carioscia ’98 as 
matron-of-honor and Gina Moskowitz ’00 and Elizabeth
Wojkowski Bane ’00 as bridesmaids.

’03 Melissa Taormina graduated from Loyola University 
Chicago in 2007 with a B.S. in Biology, and The John 
Marshall Law school in 2011 with a J.D. degree. She is an 
attorney admitted to practice in Illinois.

’05 Casey Riggs-Jakious married Ron Jakious in May 2012 
in Jamaica.

Alumnae Basketball Game
Saturday, March 2, 2013 

1 pm at Resurrection 

Join fellow alumnae for an 
afternoon of basketball!

Contact Michele Catalano ’00 at 
resalumnigame@gmail.com 

for more information or
to register to play.

Res-Ma-Tazz?

Res Fest is our new winter fundraiser  
in place our previous annual winter  

dinner auction, Res-Ma-Tazz.

All adults in the community, 21 and older, are 
invited to the Res Fest Indoor Block Party 
on Saturday, February 16, 2013 from 6 pm 
to midnight at Resurrection.  This 21 and older 
fundraising event supports Resurrection College 
Prep High School.

The evening will feature music, gourmet food 

wheel, silent auctions, baggo and carnival games 
to help chase away the winter cold.  Come early 
for a chance to meet Dick Biondi before he takes 
the stage at 8 pm for a sock hop in the gym with 
dancing to the music of the 50s, 60s, 70s and 80s!

Complete details can be found on page 14 
and at www.reshs.org.
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Page TitleTechnology in the Classroom

Digital technology has entered every realm of our lives, 
from home to the classroom, and Resurrection College Prep 
High School teachers are creatively integrating new tools to 
add depth and richness to the learning of their students.

Apple iPads, interactive white boards and Rosetta Stone 
language software are several of the tools that are being 
embraced by students and teachers.  “I use my iPad 
frequently in my classroom,” said Religious Studies teacher 
Joe Lascon.  “I use various apps to supplement the content 
in my curriculum like Glo Bible software, Prezi interactive 
notes, and timeline apps.  I also use polling software, like
Socrative, that allows me to get real time data.”

Math teacher Jessica Abezetian utilizes the Microsoft 
OneNote program to create outlines and notes for her 
classes.  By connecting her laptop to the interactive white 
board in her classroom she can have students come to the 
white board to demonstate work and then she is able to save 

classwork for future reference. “If a student is absent,” said Abezetian, “I can e-mail the notes directly to her and she can 

explanations and on-line tutorials.

Resurrection teachers have commented on their ability to engage students more deeply with the visual and interactive aids 
that are part of new technologies.  An interactive geometric model of a shape that students can manipulate can give students 

appreciate the architecture of the historic French palace and understand in greater detail the life of its builder, Louis XIV.  
During the election season, students in a Social Studies class used an interactive white board to work with an interactive 
electoral map, tesing various scenarios to determine the possible election results. A Sociology class researched poverty in 
the United States and then prepared interactive displays in the school library to share their knowledge. The World Language 
Department utilizes Rosetta Stone software as an interactive learning tool to enhance instruction in the languages currently 
offered at Resurrection, including French, Italian, Latin and Spanish.  Expansion of the Rosetta Stone program will also 
allow students to study languages not currently offered at Resurrection.  

The rapid pace of technology changes and the knowledge and innate ability of current students is a contrast to parents 
and alumnae who remember learning to type on manual typewriters. Today’s students are comfortable with expanding 
technology and naturally embrace new tools.  Students are 
accustomed to submitting homework electronically and 
are more frequently working with classmates online via 
social networking applications, like Edmodo, an online 
educational platform. Using Edmodo as an extension of 
the classroom, teachers are posting homework, tutorial 
links and test results. Students can ask each other questions 
online and classmates can post answers, which encourages 

ownership of the learning tools and take control of their  
own learning.

Many of these technology upgrades have been made 
possible through the generosity of a donor.  Alumnae, 
parents or friends of Resurrection College Prep High School 
who are interested in supporting technology enhancements 
may visit the Supporting Res tab at www.reshs.org or may 
contact Development Coordinator Alisa Martorano at 
amartorano@reshs.org or 773.775.6616 Ext 142.

Students using iPads in an English class. Technology funding has  
been generously supported by donors at Resurrection.

Italian teacher Giuliana Costabile works with students as they utilize 
the Rosetta Stone language software to enhance their Italian language 
development, vocabulary and pronunciation. 
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School News 

Cast members from the fall production of Twelve Angry Women.

Twelve Angry Women to Theatre Fest
Resurrection College Prep High School’s production of 
Twelve Angry Women was selected for the Illinois State 
Theatre Festival which was held at the University of 
Illinois at Urbana-Champaign on January 10-12, 2013.
Congratulations to the entire cast and crew!

Service and Giving
In November 2012 the Resurrection Campus Ministry 
team, the Religious Studies Department and the Seekers 

Community Food Pantry, which serves low income families 
and individuals living in the northwest side Chicago 
neighborhoods of Norwood Park and Edison Park. 

Resurrection students and staff donated almost 4,000 food 
items.  The generous donations helped many local families 
with food in preparation of their Thanksgiving dinners. The 
Campus Ministry team also hosted the annual Holiday Gift 
Drive. The Drive supported the Catholic Charities Sponsor-
A-Family program, as well as Whipple House, a residential 
facility for men with developmental disabilities. 

Members of the Resurrection Seekers Club delivered over 4,000 food 
items donated by the Resurrection community to the New Hope  
Community Food Pantry.  

Calendar of Events

Friday, February 15, 2013
7th grade Group Shadow Day
8 am - 3 pm at Resurrection

Saturday, February 16, 2013 
Res Fest Indoor Block Party

Hosted by Dick Biondi
6 pm - midnight at Resurrection

see page 14 for details

Tuesday evenings
February 26 - April 9, 2013

The Last Week: A Lenten Journey
6:30 - 8:30 pm at Resurrection

see page 13 for details

Saturday, March 2, 2013 
Alumnae Basketball Game

1 pm at Resurrection

March 21-23, 2013
“Cinderella” Spring Musical 

7 pm at Resurrection

Saturday, April 20, 2013 
Run for Res 5K Fun Run/Walk 

9 am at Resurrection 

Saturday, April 20, 2013 
Wall of Honor Inductions  
4 pm Mass at Resurrection

5 pm Awards & Reception at Resurrection 

April 18 - May 5, 2013 
Spring Fine Arts Performances

Art, Band, Choir, Dance & Drama 
various dates and times - see website for details

Monday, May 20, 2013 
ResPunzel Project 

Call 773.775.6616 for information about  
participating to donate hair for cancer patients. 

Tuesday, May 21, 2013
Baccalaurette Mass at 6:30 pm

Wednesday, May 29, 2013
Graduation at 7 pm

For more information on events, or to make  
reservations for alumnae events, please contact  

Alumnae Coordinator Alisa Martorano  
at 773.775.6616 Ext 142 or amartorano@reshs.org.
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Believe in Magic Fashion Show

Student models Isabella Botalla ’16, Gabriella Galassini ’16
and Sara Korhonen ’15.

Alumna Mia McCormick Campagna’85 
modeled with her daughter Morgan. 

Sisters Michelle Valiukenas Bikulcs ’99 and Laura 
Valiukenas ’04 modeling with current parent Jim Flynn.    

Resurrection Practicum Coordinator Heather Czuchta, 

Meghan Reilly and Spanish teacher Anna Eaton.    

Student models Alyssa Ruehl ’13, Magdelena Rozko ’13, 
Elena Hernandez ’13 and Brittany Francehello ’13. Alumna model Jennifer Kohnke ’73.

Kathy Long Borner ’88, Colleen Barnes Jerger ’88, Sara 
Barnes and Tracy Lempke Pfaller ’87 enjoy the evening. 

Student models Kayla Williams ’13, Alexa Akana ’14 
and Melissa Anderson ’14.  

Alumna Julie Johann ’07 was one 
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Alumnae Events

Upcoming Reunions

Are you interested in coordinating a reunion for your 
class? Reunions can be held at Resurrection or at a 
location of your choosing.  We can help with invitations 
and planning of your reunion.  

50 Year Reunion - Class of 1963
45 Year Reunion - Class of 1968 
40 Year Reunion - Class of 1973
35 Year Reunion - Class of 1978
30 Year Reunion - Class of 1983
25 Year Reunion - Class of 1988
20 Year Reunion - Class of 1993
15 Year Reunion - Class of 1998
10 Year Reunion - Class of 2003

Please contact Alisa Martorano at 773.775.6616 Ext 142 
amartorano@reshs.org to begin planning a reunion for 
your class!

Follow Resurrection College Prep High School on 
Facebook, Twitter and LinkedIn.  

Resurrection College Prep High School hosted the Believe in Magic! Fashion Show at Victoria in the Park on
Thursday, October 25, 2012. Many thanks to all of our students and alumnae who modeled evening gowns from 
Robin Elliott Special Occasions in Morton Grove and casual wear from New Prospects in Park Ridge. Our handsome 
gentlemen escorts modeled tuxedos from Savvi Formalware in Niles. Special thanks also to our fashion coordinators 
Wanda Kerkes, mother of Nicole ’10, and Jackie Dziedzic for putting together a beautiful show.

their lovely scarf. One lucky “Heads or Tails” winner went home with $100 cash as well. Entertainment was provided 
by singer Jonathon Johnson and magician Mr. Ash.

Thank you to all of our ad book sponsors, volunteers and guests who contributed to a magical evening and a successful 
fundraising event for our students.

Believe in Magic! Fashion Show

Get Involved!
Seeking volunteers for 

Res Fest 2013 
Indoor Block Party

February 16, 2013
6 pm - midnight

Run for Res
5K Fun Run/Walk

April 20, 2013 
9am - noon

Volunteers - 
To help with these events, please contact  
Carol Marchetti at 773.775.6616 Ext 112  

or cmarchetti@reshs.org.

n.   
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Page TitleWith Sympathy

Resurrection Alumnae

Sr. Marie Welter ’34

Marian Reid ’41
Mother of Kathy Reid ’84 

Therese Szymczyk Hughes ’69

Cheryl Detert Grodecki ’73

Sally A. Marasa ’73

Sally E. Stefanski ’79
Sister of Susan Stefanski ’70, 
Mary Stefanski Cooper ’74 and  
Claudia Stefanski ’74

Family Members of 
Resurrection Alumnae & Staff 

Aniela Balek
Mother of Kasia Balek ’15

Peter Francis Barrett
Father of Rose Barrett Weismann ’81

Tom Birt
Uncle of Megan Lalich ’12 and  
Emily Lalich ’14 

John Broderick
Cousin of Katie Nicolay ’14

Caryn Brown
Mother of Cathryn Brown ’05

Mitchell Carp
Uncle of Megan Madl ’14

Marianne Carrabotta
Aunt of Annette Carrabotta ’08

Antonio Catanese
Grandfather of Sara Korhonen ’15

Antoinette “Toni” DiGuilio
Mother of Linda DiGuilio Golonka ’69, 
Janet DiGuilio Catalano ’71, 
Joanne DiGuilio Kwarcinski ’73,  
Laura DiGuilio Dobrzynski ’80, and  
LouAnne DiGuilio Murawski ’82

Thomas Ebervein
Uncle of Caitlin Ebervein ’15

June Therese Gibson
Mother of Sr. Collette M. Gibson, 
D.S.M.P. ’78 and Sr. Marietta “Rita” 
Gibson, F.S.G.M. ’80

Bernice Grakauskas
Aunt of Dr. Lynne Saccaro, 
Resurrection President/Principal

Mary Heneghan
Mother of Mary Anne Heneghan 
O’Boyle ’78

William Imberger
Uncle-in-law of Kristen Imberger, 
Resurrection staff member  

Sister Mary Phyllis Kahler, SSND
Aunt of Cecilia Brieske, Resurrection 
staff member

Marilyn Kearns
Grandmother of Lauren Kearns ’15

Maria Lizak
Mother of John Lizak, Resurrection 
staff member

Andrew Mancini
Father of Angela Mancini Monacelli ’79 
and grandfather of Diana Monacelli ’13

Maria Mleczek
Grandmother of Myliese Mleczek ’14 
and Meghaen Mleczek ’16

Andrew Parker
Father of Rachel Parker ’13

Anthony Penesis
Grandfather of Carissa Fagiano ’15

Mary Patton
Grandmother of Jamie Patton ’15

Elizabeth Plonka
Grandmother of Kayle Plonka ’15

Maria Pones
Great-Aunt of Brianna DiBenedetto ’16

Edward Przydzial
Grandfather of  Maggie Bujak ’04 and
Sylvia Bujak Mallon ’99

Michelango Pullara
Father-in-law of Ester Pullara, 
Resurrection staff member

James Reed
Father of Cyndy Reed Casey ’78, 
Susan Reed Canzoneri ’80,  
Patricia Reed Kasprzyk ’81 and  
Mary Reed Hasley ’89; and  
grandfather of Kimberly Casey ’05, 
Kelly Casey ’07, Meghan Kasprzyk ’09, 
Maria Canzoneri ’11, Katy Casey ’11 
and Rachel Kasprzyk ’14

Michael Rongo
Grandfather of Gabrielle Carsello ’13

Robert Seiler
Grandfather of Elizabeth Kainer’03,
Eva Kainer ’05, Erica Kainer ’07, 
Emily Kainer ’10 and Jocelyn Kainer ’12

Joseph Spedale
Grandfather of Kathryn Moro ’14

Martin Steenstrup
Brother of Diana Tallian Rozhon ’87, 
Chris Steenstrup Arrigo ’88 and 
Kim Steenstrup ’94

Gloria Stitgen
Aunt of Natalie Tadych ’13

Steven Walenga
Husband of Patricia Grady Walenga ’69; 
father of Kristine Walenga Tchoryck ’90 
and Michaelle Walenga Riley ’96

Donald Wiedemann
Father of Leanne Wiedemann ’72; 
uncle of Margaret Handler McLaughlin 
’76, Carolyn Handler ’79 and 
Charlene Handler ’84

Joseph Woods
Grandfather of Maggie Ryhajlo ’13
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Upcoming Events 

Adult Education

Join Resurrection teacher Mike Longo and other 
history enthusiasts in a one day trip to Springfield, 
Illinois to visit several key Lincoln sites. 

The day-trip will be on Saturday, February 16, 2013
and the cost will depend on the number of 
participants.  The group will visit the Lincoln 
Museum and will tour the home where Lincoln 
and his family lived while he practiced law in 
Springfield.  

All adults in the community are welcome to 
attend.
reshs.org or 773.775.6616 Ext 142 if you are 
interested in participating. 

Spring Adult Education
The Last Week:  

A Lenten Journey

An adult enrichment course for the Lenten 
season will be offered by Resurrection teacher 
Mike Longo for adults who want to deepen their 
understanding about the life, teachings and death 
of the historical Jesus.

Books will include “The Last Week: What the 
Gospels Really Teach Us About Jesus’s Final 
Days in Jerusalem” by Marcus J. Borg and John 
Dominic Crossan and “Who Killed Jesus” by John 
Dominic Crossan.   

The course fee is $50.  To register or for more 
information, please contact Alisa Martorano at 
amartorano@reshs.org or 773.775.6616 Ext 142.  

Blessed Celine Awards

Resurrection College Prep High School  
Wall of Honor Inductions

Visit www.reshs.org

 Contact Alisa Martorano at amartorano@
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Page TitleRes Fest 2013 Indoor Block Party 

Carnival Games 
Gourmet Food Tents 

Baggo  
Money Wheel

Split the PotBasket Raffles 
SILENT AUCTION 

Saturday, February 16 @ 6 pm 
21 and older INDOOR Block Party

Casual Attire 

Calling all Alumnae, Parents & Friends of Res! 

Sock Hop 
Summertime fun in February! 

Hosted by Chicago Radio Legend  
DICK BIONDI! 
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Party with a Purpose! Heads or Tails Game 
The fun goes until midnight, so drop in anytime!

Resurrection College Prep  
 7500 W. Talcott Avenue, Chicago 
Advance Admission - $20 per person  

At the Door - $25 per person    

Take a chance to win an 

Apple iPad mini or Cash 

in our online raffles. 

Go to www.reshs.org 

for complete details.  

Winner need 

not be present. 

Go to ww.reshs.org for advance admission, reserved tables and to
pre-order your Res Fest food/drink/game tickets (online discounts)

or contact cmarchetti@reshs.org or 773.775.6616 Ext 112 

Special Reserved V.I.P. tables of 10 - $350
Res Fest Food/Drink/Game Tickets are $1 each 
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Upcoming Events 

I am interested in participating in:

News for publication:_____________________________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________________________________________

Fax:  Alisa Martorano at 773.775.0611 E-Mail: amartorano@reshs.org or update online at www.reshs.org. 

PLEASE PRINT
Indicate interest in upcoming events or let your friends know what you’ve been doing. 

(Please include maiden name)

_______________________

Send in your Alumnae Update Information

We send one copy of the Resonance to each household.   
Parents, if your daughter has moved, please ask her to let us know her current address.   

Do you want to receive e-newsletters, provide a change of address or stay in touch with classmates?
Submit your update today!  Submit the form below or e-mail amartorano@reshs.org or online at www.reshs.org.

Jr. Bandit Events 
7th grade Shadow Day 

th

February 15
www.reshs.org.

Summer Athletic Camps

June July

 www.reshs.org

Camp Invention: Geo-Quest

July 8-12
www.reshs.org

The Resurrection Theatre 
Department

presents

Resurrection College Prep High School
Little Theatre

Thursday March 21, 2013 at 7 pm, 
Friday, March 22, 2013 at 7 pm  

Saturday, March 23, 2013  at 7 pm

Call 773.775.6616 or visit www.reshs.org 
in March for ticket information.
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PAID

www.reshs.org

Resurrection 

ResurrectionHS

Run for Res 5K Fun Run/Walk
Saturday, April 20, 2013

9:00 am start time

Please join us for our second annual Run for Res 5K Fun Run/Walk.                                                                        

Runners, walkers and families are welcome! 
Runners will start the 

www.reshs.org

Volunteers are needed on race day!
Contact Carol Marchetti at cmarchetti@reshs.org or 773.775.6616 Ext 112 to get involved.




